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Watlington Parish Council


Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan








Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: WPC@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk

Minutes of the ‘Remote’ meeting via Zoom of the Strategy Committee held at 7pm on Tuesday 15th December 2020
Present:

Councillors:



Andrew McAuley (AM) - Chairman





Matt Reid (MR) – Vice-Chair



Ian Hill (IH)



Terry Jackson (TJ)



Tim Horton (TH) 


 Roger Beattie (RB)


Rob Smith (RS)



Richard Dorney-Savage (RDS)

Co-opted:

Gill Bindoff (GB)
In Attendance:
Steve Bolingbroke (SB)
Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT)


42/20
Apologies for Absence  



There were none.

43/20
Minutes 

There was one amendment agreed, Minute 34/20, to remove ‘for fiercely’ on the last sentence.

Resolved: With the once amendment above, that the minutes of the Strategy Meeting held on 18th August 2020 which were received by Council on the 13th September 2020 to be signed as a correct record.

44/20
Matters Arising


There were no matters other than agenda items.

45/20

Declaration of Interests 


There were no declarations of interest notified.
46/20

Chair’s Remarks

AM welcomed everyone to the last meeting of the year.
47/20
Terms of Reference
AM stated that although the terms of reference for the Strategy Committee had been reviewed and updated in August it was important that we give some thought to what our purpose is and what Full Council thinks the role of the Strategy Committee should be.  AM said that the Strategy Committee’s function was the strategic oversight of council activities.  This entailed the monitoring and review of all activity to ensure that it was in accord with the Parish Council Strategic Plan (PCSP) and the Watlington Neighbourhood Development Plan (WNDP).  The Strategy Committee should not be an off shoot of the operations committee nor should it be a substitute for Full Council.  It was the committee’s role to set direction and priorities at a strategic level, it was then for other committees to action those priorities.  TH said that he thought there should me more than four meeting per year but thought monthly may be too much and suggested 5-6 times may be more appropriate.  It was also suggested that a quorum be four not three.
It was agreed that the TORs will be reviewed again in March 2021 ahead of the new Council year. 
48/20
Strategic Plan- AM (attached)
Confirmation of the Strategic Plan, review of priorities and to allocate a lead person or group to each activity.
AM said that both the content and format of the Strategic Plan needed to be reviewed.  The format may not be ideal and if members had any alternative ideas on how to present the Plan they should be forwarded to him as part of the review.  The core objectives and priorities (traffic light system) had been taken from the WNDP and approved in January 2020.  All activity undertaken by Council should, where possible, fall within the priorities set in the Plan.  It was acknowledged that some routine activity (maintenance tasks etc) did not warrant inclusion in the SP.  IH said that most of the Operations Committee’s major tasks did fall under the SP however, the 20mph speed limit project, Pyrton Lane traffic calming measures and the Performance Stage had different priorities on the Operations Committee Task List.  

It was agreed that it is important to have a lead person, committee, sub-group or organisation identified against each item in the SP.  The lack of accountability against a project could lead to drift and inaction.  Therefore, this omission needed to be addressed with some urgency as part of the review.  It was noted and agreed that support to the Children’s Centre under Youth Plan should be added and given high priority.  

It was noted that the Parish Council (through the NPAB) has engaged with both OCC and SODC regarding both primary and secondary school provision as the community grows.  This level of engagement will continue.   The Parish Council had also had discussions with the CCG over concerns about the provision of medical care as the demands on both the Watlington and Chalgrove surgeries grows.  AM said it was important that we raise these issues with both our District and County Councillors.  We need to lobby hard for the best outcome for Watlington.  
New project needs to sit within the SP.  All proposals will go through the CIL and Major Projects working group which will next meet in the New Year (date TBC).  It was thought a new column should be added to the SP to indicate who the recipients/beneficiary of a project would be.
TH said that one issue that is not mentioned in the SP, which was raise previously, was the requirement for a new burial site in Watlington. The PCC have previously said that they had enough space but with new housing this may not still be the case.

MR said we should also look at the community asset register and see what we would wish to retain especially with regard to the ICC Sports Hall etc if the ICC had to move.  OCC have stated that they would not support two schools.  It was noted that there is a covenant on this land and IH will check with Land Registry to see what covenants are in place and will circulate this to members. 

If anyone has any comments regarding the Strategic Plan, they need to be emailed to AM so that the Strategic Plan can be amended accordingly before the next meeting.

49/20
Business Process -SB (the draft form was attached to the agenda)

Project assessment, funding, approval, monitoring and review.

SB took Members through all the points and AM thanked SB for doing this. This will ensure that all 
projects are evaluated equally. TH said that he is pleased that SB has joined the CIL and Major Projects 
group and this group should initially evaluate the projects before going to Strategy or Finance before a 
recommendation is given to Full Council.
SB said he would be happy to act as an Ad Hoc Consultant for projects.  Members should contact him for advice on project requirements and how to fill out the form.  AM said that this was an excellent idea and thanked SB for volunteering to do this.


RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL:  That the attached Business Process Form be used to ensure due 
diligence and that there is a clear audit trail for all projects.

50/20
Review of WNDP

GB had sent through a paper showing the review update which shows an overview of progress made so 
far in this current quarter against the timescale and what issues are being dealt.  There is still a lot to do. 
The SODC Local Plan has been adopted subject to a six-week challenge period.  Its adoption will have a bearing on the WNDP review.
51/20
Communication Policy

TJ had circulated her draft Welcome to Watlington Pack.  It has been previously agreed that all new 
residents would be given a copy of the Watlington Times.  However, TJ said that this would not give 
enough information.  KT stated that Rachel Gill and herself are working on an information paper which 
would give residents advice and useful telephone numbers and websites.  RB said that he thought we 
should be advertising our local area and facilities such as the play area, skatebowl etc including 
photographs.  These could be added to the website.  GB stated that any information given must be able to be kept up to date and she suggested getting a website designer to redesign our website to make it easier to update, amend and manage.  MR said that the current platform for our website was good and was easy to edit, however it may be worth seeing if we could get an intern to do some work on the website.  MR, RB and TJ to review the website content and recommend an e-format guide for new residents.

52/20 Update on Current Actions if any


 1. CCT – IH said there was nothing to report.


 2. Dark Skies – AM had sent an email on this to Emma Hammerton and KT has chased up for a reply. KT 


to chase again.
 3. Watlington Parish Council Climate Action Strategy and Climate Action Plan – TJ had sent these out prior to the meeting.  It was suggested that this may be useful in a spreadsheet format.  All Members to send comments to TJ and she can then amend accordingly.

 4. Community Infrastructure Levey (CIL) – There is a CIL and Major Project Group set up and the next 
meeting will be held in January.
  53/20
Consultations


OCC Strategic Vision Consultation – deadline 3rd January 2021. 


https://www.oxfordshireopenthought.org/strategic-vision 
Resolved: That we do not send a Parish Council response in view of the tight deadline, but Councillors are encouraged to send in their own individual responses.

To Note: The Oxfordshire 2050 Plan has been put back until Summer 2021, with final submission of the 
Plan not due until September 2022.

   54/20
Correspondence 


There was no correspondence that needed discussion.
55/20
Any Other Business


Third Reading Bridge - It was noted that Highmoor Parish Council have been leading on this issue. It was 
agreed that we should get a view from our MP, John Howell. TH said that Sue Cooper had recently sent a 
letter on this issue which Councillors have been emailed.  TH said that this is a very important strategic 
issue, and we are one of the principal Councils which will be affected, and we should be playing a bigger 
part.  It was agreed that TH take the lead on this and will bring something to the January Full Council 
meeting.
56/20 Items to future meeting:


 Watlington Fund

 New Committee/Sub Committee called Information Management Committee 


AM said that he hoped everyone had a great Christmas.

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9PM
Strategy Minutes 25th February 2020
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